



December 19, 2017

Honorable Members of the West Allis Common Council City Hall West Allis, Wisconsin

Dear Council Members:

I am herewith reappointing Mr. Frank V. Bialek as a member of the West Allis Board of Health. He serves as one of the two General Community Representatives. His two-year term will expire on January 1, 2020. Please note that Mr. Bialek is reappointed pursuant to Section 2.47 of the City of West Allis Revised Municipal Code pertaining to limitation on consecutive terms for members of Boards and Commissions.

Mr. Bialek resides at 1630 S. 80th Street. He is married and the father of two children. He received his Bachelor of Arts Degree in Communications from Marquette University.

Mr. Bialek is the former Director of Communications & Community Services for the Medical Society of Milwaukee County. Prior to this, he worked in the broadcasting industry as a WISN-AM Reporter, WQFM-FM News and Public Affairs Director and WRIT/WBCS Production Director. He has published in many mediums and has organized community coalitions on Access to Health Care Services, AIDS and Aging issues.

Mr. Bialek has been very active in the community, including many medical and health care related committees and associations. He served as a Member of Mayor Norquist's Task Force on Breast Cancer and the Summer Intern Program. He belongs to the Association of Medical Society Executives and is a Member of the Health Care Public Relations and Marketing Society of Milwaukee and Wisconsin. In both his broadcasting and communications areas, he has received numerous awards and commendations.

Your confirmation of this reappointment will be appreciated by the undersigned.

Sincerely,

Dan Devine,

Mayor

DD:jfw MYR\CMTES\BIALEK.HEALTH